

Holy Name School 850 Pearce Street Fall River, Massachusetts 02720 T: 508-674-9131 • F: 508-679-0571 • W: www.hnsfr.org David Flanagan, Principal Fr. Riley Williams, Director

Feb. 7, 2023

Dear Holy Name School families,

I hope you are all having a great week! We survived the Arctic blast on Saturday and we're back to our normal February weather, at least for this week! We had a wonderful Catholic Schools Week and the students all participated in many fun activities throughout the week! Thanks for all of your support.

We are at the 100th Day of school, believe it or not! Stay tuned for some planned activity for later this week for your student's class!

- We need to take a moment to address the issue of being tardy. While we do understand that everyone will be tardy from time to time, it is becoming an everyday occurrence for some students. Please make every effort to have your child to school before 8:00 a.m. In many cases, late students interrupt Morning Prayer. It is definitely a less stressful start to the day if students arrive on time! Thanks very much for your help.
- Enclosed is the re-registration form for the 2023-2024 school year. Please fill out and return to Ms. Chippendale by **Feb. 17**th. If you are doing a new registration (ex. A sibling who will now be attending) please fill out an application as well. If you want changes to your existing FACTS agreement to be made, please note what is needed, anywhere, on the re-registration form.
- The BCHS Theater Co. will be holding their rendition of "The importance of being earnest" on Feb. 24th and 25th. Please see the attached flier.
- FACE Applications are now being accepted. March 24th is the last day for applications.
- Chowder & Fritters Anyone?!?

Holy Name is bringing back its Chowder & Fritter supper on Saturday, **March 4th**. The meal will be served from 5:00 to 8:00 PM following the 4:00 Mass. Tickets will be available after Mass beginning on Saturday, February 18th. They will be sold at each mass that weekend and the following weekend, February 25/26. They will also be available at the school for the families that choose to purchase them there. The cost will be \$10.00 for adults and \$5.00 for children age 12 and under. Please join us!!!

• Our Grade 8 class will be starting up the "Snack Cart" for after school snacks. Please see the attached flier.



Holy Name School 850 Pearce Street Fall River, Massachusetts 02720 T: 508-674-9131 • F: 508-679-0571 • W: www.hnsfr.org David Flanagan, Principal Fr. Riley Williams, Director

- We have had quite a few requests for our new HNS Huskies shirts. Whether it is for a parent or an extra for a student, please call JB Hockey at 508-675-5556 to order.
- You will receive a weekly lunch menu from Mrs. Krauzyk on Tue. Morning. If you have an issue with the email, you can always order lunch through our website. Just remember that NO orders will be accepted after noon on Thursday.

 <u>https://www.hnsfr.org/Lunch-Menus</u>

Reflection

"Let make man in our image, after likeness. our Let dominion the fish them have over of the sea, the birds of the the air. and cattle. all the wild and over animals ground." all the that crawl on the and creatures ---Genesis 1:20

Stay Well and God Bless, David J. Flanagan Principal